
 

 
 

 

 

February 2, 2017 
 
 

Sharon Ehaloak 
Executive Director 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
P.O. Box 1797 
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

 
Dear Mrs. Ehaloak, 

 

Nunavut Tunngavik Inc. (NTI) is providing the Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) with a list of 
documents that NTI or the Regional Inuit Associations may refer to during oral presentations at 
the public hearing scheduled to take place from March 21 to 28, 2017 in Iqaluit. 

 
Regarding the translations of documents that have been previously filed with NPC and that are 
currently untranslated, NTI kindly requests clarification from NPC regarding its direction. In the 
NPC letter to NTI dated December 16, 2016, NPC indicates that adjustments to the Direction on 
Procedures would be made. NTI urges NPC to provide this new direction as soon as possible. 

 

Participants are likely to refer to the same documents at the upcoming hearing. The current 
NPC direction will result in one document being translated many times by various participants. 
Not only will this be a significant waste of resources and effort, it will result in multiple 
competing translations of the same document. Before multiple translations of documents are 
produced, NPC should verify whether participants that previously submitted untranslated 
documents are willing to translate those documents (if they appear on the February 1st 

reference list of a participant). 
 
A revised Direction on Procedures is also necessary to address participation at the public 
hearing. NPC’s December 16, 2016 letter indicates that it needs to be clarified that participants 
may provide oral comments at the public hearing regardless of whether they had provided 
written comments. NTI reiterates from its written submission that providing oral comments 
includes asking questions and that community participants should be allowed to ask questions 
without having provided those questions in writing. 
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Considering that very few community organizations such as hamlets and Hunters and Trappers 
Organizations (HTOs) have provided written comments, NTI again requests that the NPC    
allow all hamlets, HTOs and other community participants to provide written submissions until 

three weeks before the public hearing (February 28th). 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

James T Arreak 
Chief Executive Officer 
Nunavut Tunngavik INC. 

 
 
Attachment:



Documents that NTI and the RIAs may refer to at the public hearing scheduled for March 21 to 
28, 2017: 
NPC Documents 

 Options and Recommendations Document, 2016 

 Regional Community Sessions Transcripts , Fall 2016 

 NPC Technical Meeting Transcripts (June and  July 2015, January, March, April  2016) 

 Summaries of Community Meetings on the Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan 2011-2012 

NTI/RIA Joint Submissions and NTI Submissions  

 Joint Submission of NTI and the RIAs, January  13, 2017 

 NTI Letter to NPC, Community Participants and Direction on Procedures, December 7, 

2016 

 NTI’s Reply on definition of “Project”, November 29, 2016 

 NTI’s IOL expert reports (three), November 15, 2016 

 Joint  Submission of NTI and the RIAs Regarding Revisions to the DNLUP 2014, May 16, 

2016 

 NTI Letter to NPC,  Existing Rights, March 23, 2016  

 Comments of NTI and the RIAs on DNLUP 2014 for NPC Technical Meeting of June 23-26, 

2015  

 NTI letter to NPC, Preliminary Views on June 2014 DNLUP,  February 12, 2015 

Submissions of the RIAs and RWOs  

 Kitikmeot Inuit Association, Supplemental Information on Caribou, January 13, 2017 

 Kivalliq Inuit Association, Final Technical Review, January 13, 2017 

 Kivalliq Inuit Association, Expert Report:  Management of caribou post-calving areas in the 

Kivalliq Region, November 15, 2016  

 Kivalliq Inuit Association, Expert Report: Linear Infrastructure Corridor, Kivalliq, November 

15, 2016 

 Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board Submissions, June 22, 2015, January 13, 2017 

 Kivalliq Wildlife Board Submissions, March 4, 2016 and  January 13, 2017 

 Kitikmeot Regional Wildlife Board Submission,  March 17, 2016 

Community Submissions 

 Baker Lake Community Working Group Submission, January 13, 2017 

 Hamlet of Arviat, January 13, 2017 

 Municipality of Cambridge Bay, January 13, 2017 

 Hamlet of Chesterfield Inlet, January 13, 2017 

 City of Iqaluit, Letter to NPC, January  5, 2017 

 Kugluktuk Hunters and Trappers Organization, December 15, 2016 

 Taloyoak Hunters and Trappers Association, November 21, 2016 

 Aqigiq Hunters and Trappers Organization Submission, January 29, 2016 

 
 
 
 
 



Government Submissions  

 Department of Justice Canada, transition rules, existing rights, and related issues in 

NUPPAA, January 13, 2017 

 Government of Canada’s Submissions, May 30, 2016 and January 13, 2017 

 Department of Justice Canada’s Expert Report – The Terms “Project” in NUPPAA and 

“Project Proposal” in the Nunavut Agreement Have the Same Meaning, November 15, 

2016 

 Department of Justice Canada’s Letter, Direction on Procedures, November 15, 2016 

 Government of Nunavut Submissions, May 28, 2014, May 16, 2016, and January 13,2017  

Other Submissions  

 Nunavut Association of Municipalities, January 13, 2017 

 Government of Northwest Territories, January 13, 2017 

 Wek’èezhìı Renewable Resources Board Submission  (January 13, 2017) and Expert Report 

Summaries (November 15, 2016) 

 Makivik Corporation Letter to NPC, March 1, 2016  

 Nunavut Impact Review Board Submission, January 12, 2017 

 Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Submission, January 13, 2017 

 Nunavut Water Board Submission, January 13, 2017 

 
 


